Wisconsin Veterans – DO YOU KNOW ABOUT Senate Bill 85?

DRAFT


To all my fellow Wisconsin Armed Forced Veterans, let me first say thank you for your selfless service to your State and Country. 

Often an unfortunate aspect of our service is the affect and impact it may have on our families; our spouse’s and children.  The old saying “War is hell on the home front” is true even today.

I am a retired 21+ year Air Force veteran who came across State Senate Bill 85 while researching college education benefits for Wisconsin veterans.

How many of you know what State Senate Bill 85 is? -  if passed – the bill would expand the opportunity for our children to go on to college.

Did you know that current Wisconsin Law allows your child or children to attend any Wisconsin State college or university at little to no cost if you were a Wisconsin resident at the time of your enlistment and the VA has rated your disability at 30 percent or higher.  That’s right – you had to serve and end up getting injured/disabled to obtain a benefit that some in our state receive only by existing, whether here legally or not.

Senate Bill 85 was introduced by State Senators Leibham, Hopper, Plale, Darling and S. Fitzgerald and cosponsored in the Assembly by Rhoades, Schneider, Bies, Brooks, Lothian, A. Ott, Spanbauer, Suder and Townsend and was referred to the Committee on Agriculture and Higher Education February 25, 2009.

Since that time there hasn’t been even a public hearing and the bill lays in some back corner of a non-action committee in Madison.


We talk about economic growth in the state!  What better way to bolster economic growth then to get more of our state’s children into college.  More highly educated young people living and making a living in the state makes a lot more long range economic sense to me rather than them going out of state.  Senate Bill 85 is an investment in the future of Wisconsin.

I believe Senate Bill 85 should be passed before they give any more of our tax dollars to a company from Spain to build the train to nowhere.

I encourage all of my fellow veterans to read State Senate Bill 85, contact your state senator and assemblyman and strongly encourage their support of this bill and GET IT MOVING AND PASSED!


Christopher Goebel, CMSGT, USAF, RET
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